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Business Enterprise Program

Services for the Blind Branch

Division of Vocational Rehabilitation

State of Hawaii Department of Human Services

1901 Bachelot Street, Honolulu, HI  96817

Phone:  808-586-5283

Fax:  808-586-4143

M I N U T E S

REGULAR MEETING of the HAWAII STATE COMMITTEE OF BLIND VENDORS

DATE:
Saturday, January 19, 2019
PLACE:
Ho`opono Conference Room
1901 Bachelot Street

Honolulu, Hawaii 96817

PRESENT:

1. Committee:  Kyle Aihara, Chris Akamine, Dane Alani, Joel Cho, Ivy Galariada, Steve Kim, Don Patterson, and Jeff Segawa
Excused:  Clyde Ota

2. Membership:  Evelyn Ah San, Dyllon Asami, Ron Flormata, Gerry Lonergan, Mike Miyashiro, Tom Morikami, Rhani Naki, Norman Ota, Gail Sakamoto, Lynn Schempp, Virgil Stinnett, Brandon Tamashiro, Stan Young, Ted Chinn, Liza Galiza and Wilmer Galiza
3. Ho'opono:  VRA Maureen Bates, VFS Ted Matsuno and Bruce Chin, and Secretary MJ Andres
4. Guest:  DAG Lori Wada and Wanda Takaesu
CALL TO ORDER:
Noting the presence of a quorum, Joel called the meeting to order at 9:04 a.m.
MINUTES:

1. Following the reading of the minutes of the Regular Committee meeting held November 11, 2018, Joel asked for a motion to accept the minutes as submitted.  Chris moved to accept the minutes, Steve seconded, and the motion passed unanimously by voice vote.
2. Following the reading of the minutes of the Regular Committee meeting held December 15, 2018, Joel asked for a motion to accept the minutes as submitted.  Don moved to accept the minutes, Chris seconded, and motion passed unanimously by voice vote.
NEW BUSINESS:

1. Sub-Committee Reports:
a. Budget and Finance:  Don reported on the assessment of VF #66 NSA conducted by BCI.  He noted the expenditure will possibly increase from their original recommendation of $250 thousand due to the necessity of a POS system, a project manager, and new equipment. 
2. Program Report:

a. RSRA Balance:  Tad reported that the balance of the RSRA as of January 8, 2019 was $2,102,041.90.

b. VRA Update, RSA Prior Approval:  VRA Maureen reported that the $250 thousand request for airport renovations was submitted to RSA as a streamline request under equipment for BEP, and subsequently approved. She noted that historically RSA has not approved renovation/construction requests for BEP but will approve renovation/construction pertaining to equipment.  She also recommended 6-months approval, versus the 3-months the committee was told earlier at the last meeting in November, and to anticipate detailed questions and requests for documentation of renovation/construction from RSA.
c. DAG Update:  DAG Lori noted she had nothing further to report due to the federal government shutdown.  Subsequently, everything is at a halt at Schofield and Marine Corps.
3. New Sunshine Law Regarding Recording of Minutes: Joel noted a Sunshine Law amendment was discussed back in November regarding the format of the minutes. 
  Don moved to accept a written summary and recording format, Steve seconded, and the motion passed unanimously by voice vote.
4. Send 2 SLA Staff to Sagebrush:  Norman noted that the RSVA Sagebrush Conference will be held February 11-15, 2019 at the Golden Nugget Hotel in Las Vegas.  He noted that Evelyn and Gerry have been selected to attend and recommended that the committee send 2 SLA staff members to Sagebrush.  Chris moved to send 2 SLA staff to attend Sagebrush, Steve seconded, and the motion passed unanimously by voice vote.
5. Airport Renovations Update:  Joel reported Kona Airport light fixtures are getting replaced with LED lights and thanked Bruce and Tad for their effort in this initiative.
Stan reported that they are still waiting for the building permit for Maui Airport.
6. NSA Update:

a. NSA Site Visit Report:  Joel reported on the site visit with BCI to assess NSA facilities.
(1) Rocherfort:  High security, large cafeteria, high ceilings, 300+ seating, hot food line, deli station, salad bar, grab-and-go products, attached Starbucks coffee shop and a mini mart (approximately 800 sq. ft., plus storage).
(2) Kunia Tunnel:  High Security, large cafeteria with the same set-up, attached large mini mart, coffee cart in development.
b. Report from Consulting Team:  BCI is requesting $300 thousand for improvements to include POS system, pizza ovens, micro market, and to streamline operations.
The entire operation is estimated at $2.5 million, of which the operation would earn an estimated $500 thousand.  From that, the blind vendor would earn 60 percent and BCI would earn 40 percent.
The program is considering the possibility of splitting the operation into two separate facilities, which are 7 miles apart and not in direct competition of each other.
Kyle moved to approve $300 thousand to get facilities in operation, with an additional $60 thousand for inventory if needed, provided 2 blind vendors are placed in the separate facilities and operate independently.
Following discussion, Kyle withdrew his original motion and moved to approve $300 thousand to get facilities in operation, with an additional $60 thousand for inventory if needed. Chris seconded and the motion passed unanimously by voice vote.

Kyle moved to place two blind vendors in separate facilities and operate independently.  Chris seconded and the motion passed unanimously by voice vote.
c. Valuation of Existing Equipment:  Tabled.
d. NSA Inventory Transfer:  Tabled.
NEXT MEETING:
Saturday, March 16, 2019 
ADJOURNMENT:
There being no further business to discuss, Don moved to adjourn the meeting, Kyle seconded and the meeting was adjourned at 10:35 a.m.
Respectfully submitted:
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